
Ukrainian refugees

The U.K. government launched a scheme to grant entry to Ukrainian refugees
who wish to join family here in the U.K. They will have somewhere to stay,
they have people to welcome them and they may well speak English to ease
their lives here. I strongly support this policy.

The U.K. government have listened carefully to what the refugees crossing the
land borders out of Ukraine want. Many want to be given temporary
accommodation and support near to the Ukrainian border, so they can return
home easily once the fighting  is over. Many of them are women and children
who want to be rejoined with their husbands, brothers, fathers who have
stayed at home to fight. They want  as soon as possible to return to their
own homes. I support the generous approach of the U.K. to assist the host
states near to Ukraine with money, supplies and expertise. This is the way we
can help the most refugees in the way they want. They want  to stay in a
country closer to and more like their own.

The U.K. is now drawing up a third scheme to offer 3 year visas to refugees
without family contacts. This scheme will harness  the generous spirits of
U.K. citizens who want to offer free accommodation to Ukrainian refugees. I
would be interested in your thoughts on this scheme.

My questions about the emerging shape of this scheme include

Why a 3 year period? It is a long time to be out of your country and we all
hope there will be a peace long before then. If there is no peace why limit
it to 3 years.

What provision would be made if we are talking large numbers to ensure there
are enough school places with special teaching to overcome the language
barrier? What extra capacity will be added to GP and hospital services?

If it is based around the free offer of accommodation by U.K. home owners
what legal agreement will there be to ensure security of tenancy for the
refugees? In what circumstances could the U.K. citizen back out of the offer?
What fall back accommodation does the state have? Will there be any
stipulations about the standards of the accommodation?

Sanctions disrupt

Russia’s economy will suffer badly from the sanctions now imposed. Many
companies are pulling out of their businesses in Russia, stopping trade with
Russia and looking elsewhere for supplies. The  rubble has collapsed making
imports so much dearer. Russia cannot access a lot of foreign exchange.
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These  sanctions also impose costs on us. Wild price movements in energy have
just made the cost of living problems that much bigger. the war will disrupt
the grain trade and is propelling some food prices up. Russia is likely to
look to China to work round the banking  sanctions and to find new markets
for its energy and other commodities. the much higher prices in world markets
will increase Russian revenues and will be paid in hard currency by those who
want the oil and gas.

The government needs to adjust its tax policies for these new developments.
There is an even more compelling need to ease the squeeze.

Will the Secretary of State set out
the range of assumptions of virus
spread and severity of illness used in
his covid-19 response planning?

Rt Hon Sir John Redwood MP (Wokingham) (Con): To ask the Secretary of
State for Health and Social Care, if he will set out the range of assumptions
of virus spread and severity of illness used in his covid-19 response
planning.

Maggie Throup, Parliamentary Under-Secretary for Health and Social Care:
The Scientific Advisory Group for Emergencies (SAGE) provides advice to the
Government on its response to the COVID-19 epidemic. Its operational
subgroup, Scientific Pandemic Influenza Group on Modelling (SPI-M-O),
modelled potential scenarios for the Omicron variant using a range of
assumptions on indicators. These include parameters such as the transmission
advantage and intrinsic severity of the Omicron variant over the Delta
variant. SPI-M-O modellers use contemporaneous academic studies when setting
their assumptions.

Such modelling is regularly updated to reflect changes in assumptions as and
when more detailed studies are released. Where there is uncertainty in a
parameter value, sensitivity analysis is used to explore the range of impact
and inform the Government’s response. Given the large number of assumptions
made for the parameters that feed into the modelling, the latest underlying
assumptions used by SPI-M-O academic groups is available at the following
link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/spi-m-o-chairs-statement-on-covid-
19-19-december-2021

The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) also informs the scientific advice
presented to the Government. The UKHSA undertakes studies and risk
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assessments on selected emergent variants, assessing transmissibility, immune
evasion, growth advantage and infections severity based on available data
from the UKHSA and academic partners. Variants are selected for assessment on
the basis of growth, and the number and type of genetic mutations present.
Risk assessments are updated regularly until stable assessments are reached
and are available at the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/investigation-of-sars-cov-2-varian
ts-of-concern-variant-risk-assessments

Detailed analyses of the indicators are published in the Technical Briefings,
which are available at the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/investigation-of-sars-cov-2-varian
ts-technical-briefings

My intervention in the Government’s
Economic Crime Bill debate

Rt Hon Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): The Home Secretary has a lot of
support on the Government Benches for the compassionate and sensible way in
which she is going about this. Will she confirm that she is listening both to
what the refugees want, which is often not a long-term settlement a long way
from Ukraine, and with regard to the security issues that this all poses?

Priti Patel, The Secretary of State for the Home Department: My right hon.
Friend is absolutely right. I must emphasise that every single crisis
requires a bespoke and unique response. There are two very big calls coming
from the region and from our counterparts. First and foremost, they are
asking for help on security measures right now; that consistent theme is
coming over. That comes down to checks—they are undertaking checks—but they
are also very concerned about wider security issues, some of which I simply
cannot discuss in this House, for clear reasons. The second point—even the
Ukrainian ambassador made this point to me yesterday and I hear it every
single day from my counterparts—is that there is a call to keep people in
region. There is a big demand for that, and that is where the wider aid
effort has to focus, in addition to the work that we are doing on
humanitarianism.
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